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Category: American History/Biography 
 
JEWISH AMERICAN #101 

They Came to Stay/A World of Their Own                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
In the 1700s, a small number of Jews came to America, 
struggling to hold fast to their faith and heritage while 
becoming part of the emerging nation. Though they fought in 
the American Revolution,they were at best tolerated, at 
worst shunned - becoming ready scapegoats in times of 
crisis. Even after the U.S. Constitution guaranteed freedom 
of religion, states had the power to prevent Jews from 
voting, and their status remained uneasy. During the 19th 
century, German-speaking Jews arrived from central Europe, 
becoming peddlers, selling provisions to farmers and those 
heading west. The Civil War found Jewish Americans fighting 
on both sides of the struggle, while coping with anti-
Semitism in both the north and south. By the 1870s, 250,000 
Jewish Americans had settled across the country. Some were 
attempting to adapt Judaism to America with a movement 
called Reform Judaism. But the mood of  the country shifted 
and, as immigrants began flooding into the country, anti-
Semitism erupted again. In the early 20th century, drawn by 
the promise of America, more than two million eastern 
European Jews fled poverty and oppression - gravitating to 
the Lower East Side of Manhattan. Poor and faced  with 
innumerable confusing choices, they struggled to adapt 
their Jewish traditions to their new lives. Wealthy German 
Jews who lived uptown reached out through charitable 
organizations, even though these new, unsophisticated Jews 
made them uneasy. Life on the Lower East Side was hard, and 
a few Jews turned to crime. But the vast majority of the 
immigrants went to work, most of them in the garment 
industry, where they not only dominated the work force but 
owned many of the factories. Working conditions were dismal 
and Jewish-American workers spearheaded the drive to form 
unions. On  the Lower East Side, Jewishness permeated the 
very texture of everyday life - in magazines,music, poetry, 
books and theater. Jewish Americans developed their own 
unique cultural institutions and the Yiddish theater became 
enormously popular.     

 
Airdate 10/2/2014     

 
 
 



AMERICAN MASTERS #2306                                                                       
 Lennon NYC 

October 2010, John Lennon would have beed 70-years old. In 
December 2010, he will have been dead  for 30 years. Yet, 
his art still haunts us. It still matters deeply and it is 
still deeply relevant. It still speaks to millions of 
people. This film establishes Lennon as an American artist. 
It is, essentially, a classic immigrant tale: Lennon and 
Ono left London in 1971 in search of freedom, both artistic 
and personal. We hear Lennon's song New York City and 
follow into their life -- their  commitment to peace and 
political activism, their struggles to remain in America 
and, of course, the  greatest music from that period and 
the concert footage from Lennon's first two albums, Plastic 
Ono Band and Imagine. With unprecedented and exclusive 
cooperation from Yoko Ono, access to never-before-seen 
material from the Lennon archives and conversations with 
those closest to him -- Ono, Elton John, the photographer 
Bob Gruen, Ringo Starr -- AMERICAN MASTERS tells John 
Lennon's story as it has never been told before -- and as 
it will never be told again.    

 
Airdate 10/3/2014   

 
ROBIN WILLIAMS - PIONEERS OF TELEVISION SPECIAL 

This tribute to actor and comedian Robin Williams features 
one of his last full-length interviews for the PIONEERS OF 
TELEVISION series, including never-before-seen comments on 
his life and comedic and dramatic work, as well as tributes 
to Williams by those who knew and worked with him, and 
clips from his career.   
 
Airdate 10/4/2014                                                                                               

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
STEVE JOBS – ONE LAST THING                                                                                                                

In the aftermath of the death of probably the most 
inspirational computer designers and innovators of  the 
21st century, this film takes an in-depth look at the life 
and work of Apple boss, Steve Jobs to examine how and why 
he revolutionized our world.  
 
Airdate 10/4/2014 
 

JEWISH AMERICANS #102  
The Best of Times, The Worst of TimeS                                                                                                           
As Jewish Americans tried to enter the mainstream of 
American life, they were frustrated by anti-Semitism even 
as they developed their own resources, often succeeding in 
businesses on the margins of American life. Irving Berlin, 
an immigrant from Russia, began writing tunes just as Tin 
Pan Alley was taking off, transforming himself into one of 
America's greatest songwriters with iconic songs such as 



"White Christmas" and "God Bless America." But in 1918, the 
year "God Bless America" was composed, America was closing 
its doors to foreigners and anti-Semitism was on the rise. 
Louis Brandeis, the first Jewish Supreme Court Justice, 
faced anti-Semitism in his confirmation hearings and then 
on the court itself. Leo Frank, a Jewish American living in 
Atlanta, was unjustly convicted by a Georgia court of 
murdering a 13-year-old girl and lynched. Henry Ford, one 
of the most powerful men in the country, published strident 
attacks on Jewish Americans. America's elite colleges and 
universities limited the number of Jewish students they 
would admit. Facing a wave of worldwide anti-Semitism and 
shut out from much of American life, Jewish Americans 
developed a parallel universe  all their own - establishing 
Jewish fraternities and sororities, summer camps and 
community centers, hospitals and schools, neighborhoods and 
vacation resorts - and venturing into new businesses. The 
Catskills resorts provided an opportunity for Jewish 
comedians such as Sid Caesar to hone their skills, which 
they would use one day to reach Americans throughout the 
country. In the 1920s, Jewish immigrants came to dominate 
Hollywood, creating the Hollywood studio system and 
enacting their version of the American dream. Jewish 
Americans found opportunities in radio, too, with shows 
such as  The Goldbergs," created by Gertrude Berg, which 
appealed to Americans all over the country, Jews and  
gentiles alike. For Jewish Americans, the Depression in the 
1930s was a dual misery. Not only did tens of thousands 
face unemployment, other Americans - from Father Coughlin 
to Charles Lindbergh - blamed them for the country's 
problems while Jewish Americans struggled desperately to 
rescue Jews from fascism in Europe. "The Best of Times, The 
Worst of Times" also describes the Jewish response to 
Hitler and the Holocaust, focusing on the relationship 
between Jewish leaders - in particular Secretary of the 
Treasury Henry Morgenthau Jr. - and Franklin Delano 
Roosevelt. It details the reaction of Jewish Americans to 
the stories of the death camps that emerged after the war. 
Nearly all of European Jewry had been destroyed, and 
American Jews suddenly found themselves the largest and 
most powerful Jewish community in the world.                                                                
                                               
Airdate 10/9/2014 
 

JOHNNY CARSON: AMERICAN MASTERS 
Johnny Carson was seen by more people than anyone else in 
American history -- a fixture of national life, a piece of 
the cultural furniture, a part of the Zeitgeist. In 
exploring the career, the  complexities and contradictions 
of the biggest star television has ever produced, AMERICAN 
MASTERS  had his estate's first-time-ever cooperation and 
permission -- unrestricted entree into his personal  



archives and, perhaps, Carson's greatest legacy -- all 
episodes of "The Tonight Show" from 1970-1992. Clues about 
his life, stories about his childhood and early days in the 
business can be found there -- as well as in the expansive 
family albums and memorabilia. Original interviews with 
friends, colleagues, his wives and the many performers who 
appeared, or began, on "The Tonight Show," offer   
additional texture and context -- Carl Reiner, Mel Brooks, 
Jay Leno, David Letterman, Ellen DeGeneres, Jimmy Fallon, 
Jerry Seinfeld, Bill Cosby, Steve Martin, among others.                            
                                                                                                                         
Airdate 10/10/2014 

                                                           
                                                                                                                        
Category: Arts 
 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY #105  

The Goldsmith                                                                                  
Host Eric Gorges visits goldsmith Susan McDonough, who 
works in a small studio on her family's farm in the 
mountains. Eric makes a silver ring using a 3,000-year-old 
technique. The conversation turns to the paths craftspeople 
take in their journey. Susan describes working in kitchens 
and bakeries, as a school-bus driver, EMT, firefighter and 
librarian, on her long journey to becoming a goldsmith.     

 
Airdate 10/4/2014 

 
RISING TIDES: THE STORY OF THE MIAMI ARTISTS                     

Miami is in the middle of a cultural explosion. Filmed 
during the lead up to Art Basel Miami Beach in 2011, Rising 
Tide is a story about the visual artists who live and work 
in this emerging art city. Featuring Jen Stark, the TM 
Sisters, Venessa Monokian, Funner Projects, Brookhart 
Jonquil and gallery owner Brook Dorsch, this documentary 
takes you inside the working worlds of these unique 
creative talents and serves as the perfect introduction to 
the history and trajectory of Miami's creative development.    

 
Airdate 10/5/2014                                                                                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
SISTER WENDY AT THE NORTON SIMON MUSEUM                       

Sister Wendy Beckett, the world-famous "art nun," offers 
her unique and personal guide to one of the most 
extraordinary collections of Old Master, Impressionist, 
Modern and Asian art in America.  Sister Wendy explores the 
the Norton Simon Museum in Pasadena, California which bears 
the hallmark of one private collector, its founder, Norton 
Simon.  In her trademark manner, she offers her own 
inimitable reflections on some of the collection's most 
famous works and some of its lesser-known gems.  She points 



out her personal favorites and reflects on Norton Simon's 
choices as well.   

 
Airdate 10/5/2014 

                       
 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY #106  
The Potter                                                                                                                     

Host Eric Gorges visits potter and musician Akira Satake, 
who discovered his love of pottery later in life. Eric 
makes a ceramic teapot. Eric and Akira discuss the 
serendipity that leads craftsmen to their craft. Akira 
started his career as an accomplished photographer in 
Japan, then found another successful career in New York as 
a recording studio owner and a session banjo player before 
finding his true passion in pottery.                                                                                

                                              
Airdate 10/11/2014 

 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY #107 
The Saddle Maker 

Charon and Tom Caldwell changed the horse saddle industry. 
Host Eric Gorges visits the Caldwell ranch and learns about 
the making saddles. Charon and Tom Caldwell embody the 
craftsperson who knows when it's time to strike out on 
their own. After years of successfully working for a top 
saddle maker, they charted their own paths and created a 
revolution in the way saddles are fitted to the horse.      

 
Airdate 10/18/2014    

 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY #108  
The Gun Maker 

Mike Brooks builds long rifles based on designs more than 
100 years old. Host Eric Gorges discovers the history of a 
long rifle and along the way, learns that the old ways of 
the gunsmith are alive and       
well.        

 
Airdate 10/25/2014   

 
CRAFTSMAN’S LEGACY #109 
The Blacksmith  

Host Eric Gorges visits with Lorelei Sims, a talented 
blacksmith working in a mostly male-dominated trade. Their 
conversation reveals the blacksmith's way of life - 
communal, family-oriented and often,an extension of home 
life. Eric also learns how to make a dagger.                                           

 
Airdate 11/1/2014 

                                                                                                                         
   



 
 
Category:Business/Industry 
 
START UP #205 
A Fisheye View: Fishidy/Eye-Musment 

Gary and the crew head to Madison, WI to meet with Brian 
who created Fishidy, a smart phone app that's helping 
fisherman become more successful. Then they head to 
Minneapolis, MN to meet with MJ and Susan who started Eye-
musment, a company that designs fashionable and affordable 
eyewear. 
 
Airdate 10/4/2014 
 

START UP #206 
Cultured Club: Yotopia/Murfie  

Gary and the crew head to Iowa City, IA to meet with 
Veronica who created Yotopia, Iowa Cities first frozen 
yogurt shop that sources local ingredients. Then they swing 
by Madison, WI to meet with Matt who started Murfie, a 
company that turns your old CD's and Vinyl into high 
quality digital files.           
 
Airdate 10/11/2014 

 
START UP #207                                                       
Wooly You Like to Be Seated?: Appalache/Cleveland Health                                               

Gary and the crew head to Asheville, NC to talk to Grace 
and Mariano who started Appalache, an  clothing company 
that makes handmade outdoor apparel with locally sourced 
wool. Then they head to Edwardsville, IL to meet with Jenny 
and Ed who started Cleveland Heath, a restaurant that has 
critics raving all around the country.                                                                              

 
Airdate 10/18/2014 

 
START UP #208 
Clothing Drive: Celebrity Bus Drivers Academy/Made for Freedom                                                                                                

Gary and the crew head to Nashville, TN to talk with Chip, 
who created Celebrity Bus Drivers Academy, a one of a kind 
school that teaches people how to drive a bus for 
celebrities. Then they head over to St. Louis to talk to 
Dawn, who created Made for Freedom, a clothing company that 
employees former victims of human trafficking. 

 
Airdate 10/25/2014 
 

RAILROAD MAN: THE LIFE AND LEGEND OF JAY GOULD 
Jay Gould was one of the greatest entrepreneurs of the 
nineteenth century, but also one of its most misunderstood. 



Starting from humble beginnings, he singlehandedly 
fashioned one of the nation's most formidable empires, 
running both the Union Pacific Railroad and the Western 
Union Telegraph Company.  He was a bold visionary, a 
creative genius and a supreme business strategist, yet 
history has not Been kind to Gould. Many historians regard 
him as a duplicitous and deceitful "robber baron" 
responsible for one of the worst stock market crashes of 
all time. This one-hour documentary offers insight into 
Gould's business triumphs, stinging failures and public 
relations challenges. Narrated by Academy Award-winning 
actor Jeremy Irons, the program uses a combination of 
archival images, distinctive animation and interviews with 
authors and historians to tell the story Gould's life, a 
figure simultaneously called the smartest man in America, 
as well as its most hated.            
 
Airdate 10/30/2014 

 
START UP #209 
The Art of Family: Millarrich/Zappow 

Gary and the crew head to Nashville, TN to meet with Susan 
and Rowan who started MillarRich, a company that places 
people with intellectual disabilities into loving homes. 
Then they head to Asheville, NC to meet with Lauren and 
Matt who created Zappow, an art gallery with a twist that's  
drawing national attention.   
 
Airdate 11/1/2014 

 
 
Category:Culture 
 
SERIES TITLE: TEMAS DE MUJER (Weekly Sunday Programming) 

Hosted by Vilma Petrash, this talk show is dedicated to 
highlighting the participation of the Hispanic woman in the 
professional world, and what she thinks about current 
local, national and international issues.  It is a program 
for the entire family with a focus on the Hispanic woman 
and their topics. 

 
SERIES TITLE: ANTE USTED(Weekly Sunday Programming) 

Hosted by Dr. Luis Fernandez, this series is dedicated to 
the discussion of issues related to criminal justice, 
consumer protection, immigration, drug abuse, and other 
issues related to the judicial system.  An informative 
program for all interested in a deeper understanding of 
this system as laws are updated and changed throughout the 
year, it is important to stay current.  

 
 



SERIES TITLE: COLOMBIA AL DIA (Weekly Sunday Programming)     
Hosted by Enrique Cordoba, Colombia al Dia, covers with 
economic, political and social issues in Colombia and the 
Colombian community in South Florida (as well as 
worldwide).  This dynamic program brings you the relevant 
information not often seen on commercial television. A 
culture and news oriented weekly report from Colombia.  

 
SERIES TITLE: CUBA Y SU HISTORIA(Weekly Sunday Programming) 

Cuba y su Historia, hosted by Jose Antonio Albertini.  This 
talk show deals with historical issues and the current 
political and socio-cultural situations in Cuba reaching to 
other Latin countries around the globe. 

 
SERIES TITLE: ANORANZAS DE MI CUBA (Weekly Sunday Programming)  

Añoranzas de mi Cuba, presented by Waldo Fernandez features 
music videos of Cuba from the 40’s and 50’s and interviews 
with local singers who maintain the musical Cuban 
tradition.  This program has become a favorite for the 
entire family and is steeped in Latin history. 

 
SERIES TITLE: OPINIONES (Weekly Sunday Programming) 

Opiniones is hosted by Pedro Corzo and addresses political, 
economic and national issues as well as international 
information.  Corzo tackles broad, global issues that go 
beyond the headlines.   

 
SERIES TITLE: ENTERESE (Weekly Sunday Programming)    

Enterese, hosted by Jesus Angulo, is dedicated to exploring 
mystical, paranormal, scientific and medical topics. 

 
SERIES TITLE: FORO 17 (Weekly Sunday Programming) 

Hosted by Luis G. Diaz, Foro 17, this talk show explores 
economic, political and social issues in South Florida as 
well as national discussions that effect our community. 

  
PLASTIC PARADISE: A SWINGIN’ TRIP THROUGH AMERICA’S POLYNESIAN 
OBSESSION                                                                                                                                            

In the 1940s and '50s, the return of American GIs from the 
Pacific and the runaway success of James Michner's 
Pulitzer-winning Tales of the South Pacific (adapted into 
the famous musical) created a craze for all things 
Polynesian. This 'Tiki' culture - so named after the large, 
wooden sculptures popular throughout Polynesia - included 
candy-colored, rum-infused cocktails with names like the 
Shrunken Skull and the Deep Sea Diver, crazy Hawaiian 
shirts, exotic instrumental music fused with space-age 
sounds, and a nonstop party scene inhabited by self-styled 
nonconformists and swingers. Today, the spirit of Tiki 
endures among a new generation of Polynesian pop adherents, 
including painter Tiki Tom, musicians King Kukulele and the 



Haole Cats, cocktail anthropologist Jeff "Beachbum"  Berry, 
and Tiki historian Sven Kirsten. PLASTIC PARADISE will 
explore this fascinating, little known, and surprisingly 
enduring subculture, culminating with a visit to the annual 
Hukilau celebration, a gathering of Tiki enthusiasts from 
around the country held every June at Fort Lauderdale's 
famed Mai-Kai Restaurant, itself one of the last great 
holdovers from Tiki's golden age - waterfalls, Polynesian 
floor show, and all. 

 
Airdate 10/4/2014 

 
ULTIMATE RESTORATIONS 101 
Cangarda: The Last American Steam Yacht                    

The last existing American stream yacht was nothing more 
than an eyesore stuck in the mud of the Boston harbor until 
Bob McNeil came to its rescue. His four-year restoration of 
the 136-foot vessel          revives old construction 
techniques alongside new technologies with the help of the 
colorful crew of Rutherford's Boat Shop in San Francisco. 
After 112 years and more than a few setbacks, the Cangarda 
finally sails again. 

 
Airdate 10/11/2014 

 
DEEP CITY: THE BIRTH OF THE MIAMI SOUND  

America, in the 1960's was a time of great achievement, 
upheaval and transformation. The stains of social and 
racial injustice marked every corner of society. And as 
often occurs in nations amidst turmoil, great artistic 
outlets emerge as a direct result of those changes. This 
decade was no exception. Soul music, a distinct cultural 
phenomenon born out of the inner cities, was at the 
forefront of this new American expression. It was a sound 
that combined gospel, rhythm and blues and emerged out of a 
uniquely Black-American experience. During this period, 
there were several music labels across the country such as 
Atlantic and Stax Records that captured this sound. 
However, the Detroit-based. Motown Records was the pioneer 
label during this era. All across the U.S. other cities 
scrambled to replicate the success of the Motown label. 
These labels mainly operated on shoe-string           
budgets with limited releases and even smaller channels of 
For so many in these  regions, it became more about putting 
out good music than commercial success. In the mid-1990's, 
Miami, Florida was no exception. Deep City Records was the 
brainchild of Producers Willie Clarke and Johnny Pearsall. 
One from the backwoods of Tallahassee, Florida the other 
from the mean streets of Miami, this duo honed their 
business and music skills learned in college at FAMU and 
would go on to change the face of Soul Music in Miami and 
eventually the country. Deep City: Miami's Motown will 



delve into the life and times of these groundbreaking 
producers, their label, the unique artists they spawned and 
the remarkable era in which they accomplished it.    

 
Airdate 10/11/2014                                            

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
                                                                                                                         
ALL SHOOK UP: MIAMI’S GLORY DAYS OF MUSIC             

ALL SHOOK UP: Miami's Glory Days of Music, a one-hour 
documentary that showcases the history and diversity of the 
music scene in South Florida featuring some of Hollywood's 
greatest performers including Elvis Presley, Frank Sinatra 
and legendary rock band, the Beatles. Told by those who 
lived it, witnessed it, played it and created it, this 
musical odyssey is categorize by geographical areas  and 
divided into four locations: Downtown, Overtown, Coconut 
Grove and Miami Beach. Through in-studio interviews, rare 
photos, original recordings and archive film, the musical 
landscape of South Florida will unfold and leave viewers 
ALL SHOOK UP.                                                                  
                        
Airdate 10//11/2014 

 
 
Category: Economy 
 
KEY WEST: BOHEMIA IN THE TROPICS                             

Key West: Bohemia in the Tropics is the engaging and light-
hearted story of how a radical New Deal economic experiment 
during the Great Depression created an image of Key West in 
the popular culture and how that image became the island's 
destiny. The film features interviews with famous 
contemporary writers, such as Gore Vidal and Russell Banks 
and newly uncovered archival photos and footage including 
rare Hemingway home movies. In a fast-paced half hour, the 
program traces the development  of the island's "anything 
goes here" reputation over the decades and explores how 
that reputation has continued to draw millions of visitors 
to a place where, as the writer John Dos Passos described 
it. "Life is agreeable, calm and gently colored with 
Bacardi." 
 
Airdate 10/16/2014     

 
THE CRASH OF 1929: AMERICAN EXPERIENCE #308 

By 1929, Charles Mitchell, President of the National City 
Bank (now Citibank), had popularized the idea of selling 
stock and high-yield bonds directly to the smaller 
investor. Mitchell and a very small group of bankers, 
brokers, and speculators manipulated the stock market, grew 
wealthy, and helped create the economic boom of the 



Twenties. This film chronicles the year the boom went bust 
through the words and experiences of the descendants of 
these titans of finance. While the market was rising, 
presidents and economists confidently predicted America 
would soon enter a time when there would be no more 
poverty, no more depressions-a "New Era" when everyone 
could be rich. Instead, it was the rich who became richer. 
"The Crash of '29" captures the unbounded optimism of an 
age, at a time when the stock market promised permanent 
prosperity.                                                   
                                                                            
Airdate 10/30/2014                                                       
                                                                                                                         

 
Category: Environment/Nature/Geography 
 
FLORIDA KEYS ADVENTURES #105  
Middle Keys  

"Middle Keys" - Highlights feature Keys award winning state 
Parks, how fun Sportfishing can be, Crane Point Museum and 
Wild Bird Center and what is being learned at the Dolphin 
Research Center.                                                                                

 
Airdate 10/2/2014 

 
THE BUFALLO KING                                             
                                                                                                   

James "Scotty" Philip, a pioneer South Dakota rancher, is 
often credited with saving the American Bison from 
extinction. Philip and his wife, a Native American, came to 
Dakota Territory in the late 1800s. He set out to save the 
buffalo from extinction by buying a small herd of 74 
buffalo. By the time of his death in 1911, the buffalo herd 
had grown to more than 1,000. Buffalo from his herd have 
been used to restock herds across the nation, including 
South Dakota's Custer State Park. The Executive Producer 
and Director of the documentary is Justin Koehler, a native 
of West River South Dakota, who grew up on a ranch not far 
from the town of Philip, which was named after the South 
Dakota pioneer.   
 
Airdate 10/5/2014                                                                                           

                                                                                                                         
                                                                                                                         
NATURE #3008  
Cold Warriors: Wolves and Buffalo 

For thousands of years, wolves hunted buffalo across the 
vast North American plains until the westward settlement of 
the continent saw the virtual extinction of these vast 
herds and their eternal predators, the wolves. However, 
this ancient relationship was not lost altogether and 



continues uninterrupted in just one location -- on the 
northern edge of the continent's central plains in a place 
named Wood Buffalo National Park. Today the ancestors of 
those ancient buffalo and wolves still       
engage in epic life and death dramas across this northern 
land. Packs of wolves up to 30 strong hunt the largest land 
mammals on the continent -- buffalo. By getting to know a 
specific pack of wolves and the individuals that make up 
the pack, we get a sense of how these two animal species 
(wolves and buffalo) live together in what seems like a 
forgotten corner of the world.  
 
Airdate 10/5/2014   

 
NATURE #3101 
Saving Otter 501                                                                                       

On a typical late summer day a baby sea otter washes up on 
the beach in Monterey, California -- hungry, lost, injured. 
It's a tragic event, but not surprising. California sea 
otters are struggling. For decades marine biologist Karl 
Mayer and his small staff have worked unceasingly -- one 
otter at a time -- to bring this "keystone" species back 
from the brink of extinction so it can play its important 
role in the local marine environment. But the effort has 
stalled, and no one knows why.           
This is the story of the Monterey Bay Aquarium's 501st 
attempt to save an orphan otter. From her discovery as a 
stranded newborn pup crying on the beach through her 
rehabilitation in secret roof tanks atop the Aquarium, we 
follow as Otter 501 learns how to dive, hunt, eat, and fend 
for herself in the wild, where survival is a long shot at 
best.                                                         
                         
Airdate 10/6/2014   

 
NATURE #3010 
The Mystery of Eels  

Though much of the natural world is discovered and 
understood, a few great mysteries remain. Consider the eel 
-- snakelike and slimy, with a row of jagged teeth. Yet 
aside from these fearsome qualities,           we know 
little about its life. Where it goes, what it does, and how 
it dies, nobody knows. Hailed by poets as the "siren of the 
North Sea" and "love's arrow on Earth," this shadowy 
creature has fascinated researchers for centuries. And now 
James Prosek, artist, writer, and eminent naturalist, takes 
on the mystery of the eel himself, shedding light on the 
animal and the strange behavior it inspires in those who 
seek to know it.  
 
Airdate 10/13/2014                                                                     

                                                                                                                         



                                                                                                                         
                                                                                                                         
WILD AFRICA #101  
Mountains  

The building of mountains was the next great event to shape 
the continent of Africa. In this film we travel in time 
from the spectacular Ethiopian highlands to the giants of 
the Great Rift Valley - the Mts Kenya, Meru and Elgon - 
taking the viewer to the top of the greatest of them all, 
Kilimanjaro. On our journey, we visit Africa's oldest 
peaks, the 80 million year old Atlas mountains in Morocco 
and the very newest - the Virungas - which still spout 
fire.    
 
Airdate 10/13/2014                                  
                                                          

                                              
 

Category: Family/Marriage 
 
FINDING YOUR ROOTS #201 
In Search of Our Fathers 

Three guests know almost nothing about their fathers' past. 
Stephen King's father walked out on the family when Stephen 
was two years old and never returned; Courtney Vance's 
father was a foster child and never knew who his biological 
parents were - after his suicide, Courtney wants to learn 
more about his roots; and Gloria Reuben's father was 78 
years old when she was born - he died when she was       
young, taking the secret of his ancestry with him. Henry 
Louis Gates solves the mystery of their paternal ancestry 
and introduces them to relatives they never knew they had.     
 
Airdate 10/5/2014 

 
FINDING YOUR ROOTS #202  
Born Champions                                                                                         

Three of America's greatest athletes, whose determination 
and love of sports were deeply shaped by their families, 
were all cut off from their true origins. Billie Jean King 
learns the story of her grandmother, who had always kept 
her orphan status a secret. Derek Jeter confronts his 
ancestors' lives as slaves and learns that they were owned 
by a white man named James Jeter - the source of the Jeter 
name and Derek's third great-grandfather. Rebecca Lobo 
finds out that her Spanish ancestor fought side by side 
with a famous revolutionary and was forced to flee Spain 
because of his democratic ideals.   
 
Airdate 10/12/2014 

 



FINDING YOUR ROOTS #203 
Our American Storytellers 

Three iconic American storytellers have spent their lives 
chronicling the lives of others, while knowing almost 
nothing about their own family history. Ken Burns confronts 
the reality of his southern ancestors' role in the Civil 
War, including Confederate soldiers held captive and a 
slave-owning Virginian. Anderson Cooper, scion of one of 
America's most storied families, the Vanderbilts, longs to 
know more about his father's southern roots - including the 
story of an               
ancestor murdered by one his slaves. Anna Deavere Smith 
learns the story of her great-grandfather Basil Biggs, a 
free black man and former conductor on the Underground 
Railroad. All three guests' ancestors intersect at pivotal 
moments of American history.                                                 
 
Airdate 10/25/2014 

 
 
 
                                                                                                                                               
 
Category:Health/Health Care 
 
CONQUERING THE DRAGON: BREAST CANCER SURVIVIORS RACE FOR LIFE 

Conquering the Dragon: Breast Cancer Survivors Race for 
Life is a documentary about breast cancer survivors 
reaching for the stars and creating triumph out of tragedy, 
never letting up in their determined fight against the 
dragon. In their quest to regain their lives, thousands of 
breast cancer survivors around the world discovered Dragon 
Boat Racing, a very demanding water sport, requiring mental 
and physical toughness that has became the ultimate team 
competition among survivors. The compelling stories of 
these survivors coupled with their struggles to cross the 
finish line, results in a vivid image of life and survival: 
What was once the dragon that almost took their lives has 
morphed into the dragon that saved their souls.   

 
Airdate 10/17/2014                                                           

 
 
 
 
Category: Media 
 
JOHNNY CARSON: AMERICAN MASTERS 

Johnny Carson was seen by more people than anyone else in 
American history -- a fixture of national life, a piece of 
the cultural furniture, a part of the Zeitgeist. In 



exploring the career, the complexities and contradictions 
of the biggest star television has ever produced, AMERICAN 
MASTERS had his estate's first-time-ever cooperation and 
permission -- unrestricted entree into his personalarchives 
and, perhaps, Carson's greatest legacy -- all episodes of 
"The Tonight Show" from 1970-1992. Clues about his life, 
stories about his childhood and early days in the business 
can be found there -- as well as in the expansive family 
albums and memorabilia. Original interviews with 
friends,colleagues, his wives and the many performers who 
appeared, or began, on "The Tonight Show," offer  
additional texture and context -- Carl Reiner, Mel Brooks, 
Jay Leno, David Letterman, Ellen DeGeneres, Jimmy Fallon, 
Jerry Seinfeld, Bill Cosby, Steve Martin, among others.  

 
Airdate 10/10/2014  
 

MEL BROOKS: AMERICAN MASTERS 
In 60 years in show business, Mel Brooks has earned more 
major awards than any other living entertainer. A comedy 
giant of our time, scrawny Melvin Kaminsky developed his 
aggressively funny personality on the mean streets of 
Brooklyn, to protect against bullies. His first public 
success came in the early '60s with the 2000 Year Old Man 
albums, recorded with Carl Reiner and unleashing Brooks' 
wacky mind on the world -- his brazen satirical film The 
Producers won the 1968 Oscar for                       best 
screenplay and such cult classics as Blazing Saddles, Young 
Frankenstein, The Twelve Chairs, High Anxiety, To Be or Not 
to Be, Spaceballs and Robin Hood: Men in Tights followed. 
Ironically, this larger-than-life, loud-mouthed little man 
is very private and has been fairly reclusive since his 
wife of 41 years, Anne Bancroft, died in 2005. He has never 
authorized a biography and has requested that his friends 
not talk about him, making his full participation with 
AMERICAN MASTERS a genuine first.      
 
Airdate 10/24/2014 
 
                          
                                                                                                                         

Category: Minorities/Civil Rights 
  

INSTRUMENTS OF CHANGE                                                                                                                                                                   
History credits the inception of the Civil Rights movement 
to Montgomery, Alabama in the mid-1950s. However here in 
Miami as early as 1951, there existed a Fine Arts 
Conservatory dedicated to bringing music, dance and art to 
young black and white students in an integrated 
environment. This little known conservatory founded by 
longtime Miami resident Ruth Greenfield, would challenge 



segregation and change the lives of many of those who 
attended the school. Some like classical, clarinet lover 
Fredrick Morley, would institute the programs he 
participated in at the Conservatory as the principal of a 
highly acclaimed elementary school. Others would start 
their own conservatories or theater companies or become 
life-long advocates for the arts. It's exactly what 
Greenfield had in mind when she conceived the Conservatory 
as a place where those of any color can come together, be 
taught by first rate teachers and be instilled with a sense 
of dignity and confidence so they can strive to reach their 
full potential. As the Conservatory wound down in the late 
70s, it overlapped another Greenfield project known as the 
Lunchtime Lively Arts Series. Initiated in 1972 to help 
revitalize a downtown in decline, it was hosted by Miami 
Dade College and brought a variety of free entertainment 
every Wednesday at noon to various downtown venues. The 
series which spanned almost twenty years, reignited 
interest in the arts and was the spark that led to Miami's 
urban renewal that is still            
taking place today. Chronicling these events is an engaging 
one hour documentary titled, "Instruments  of Change." The 
film shows the power the performing arts has in bringing a 
community together and features intimate interviews, 
emotional footage and photographs along with archival and 
current day performances from those who participated in 
these nearly forgotten endeavors. The film was commissioned 
by longtime admirers of Ruth Greenfield to honor her 
dedication for making Miami a better place to live.    
 
Airdate 10/19/2014                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
WALTER WILLIAMS: SUFFER NO FOOLS 

On the major social and political issues of our time, 
Walter Williams is one of America's most important and 
provocative thinkers. He is Black, yet he opposes 
affirmative action. He believes that the Civil Rights Act 
was a major error; the minimum wage actually creates 
unemployment, and occupational and business licensure and 
industry regulation work against minorities and others in 
American business. Tracing Walter Williams' rise from a 
child of the Philadelphia housing projects to  become one 
of America's most important authors and commentators, 
Walter Williams: Suffer No Fools explores Williams' belief 
that "Black people cannot make great progress until they 
understand the  economic system."   
 
Airdate 10/19/2014             

 
Category: National Politics/Government 
 



SECRETS OF THE DEAD #1201 
The Man Who Saved The World 

SECRETS OF THE DEAD follows the drama and debate that 
surrounded the most critical point in the Cold War, and 
perhaps human history. While politicians desperately sought 
a solution to the stand-off,nobody was aware what was 
happening beneath the waves but the men on the B-59. The 
crew could only watch as their superiors entered a battle 
of wills that would determine the fate of humanity. The 
story of what happened that fateful day remained hidden for 
decades, only emerging in Russia in                         
recent years. Now these events will be known to the world.    
 
Airdate 1/7/2014 

 
NIXON’S THE ONE: THE ’68 ELECTION                                             

Narrated by Dick Cavett, Nixon's The One: The '68 Election 
chronicles not only Richard Nixon's stunning victory in the 
1968 presidential race, but the ways in which that historic 
election gave rise to Red State-Blue State America. 
Combining archival footage and original interviews with, 
among others, activist Tom Hayden, former Nixon advisor 
Kevin Phillips, Pulitzer Prize-winning journalist and 
historian David Maraniss, and bestselling author Rick 
Perlstein, Nixon's the One is anything but a nostalgic trip 
through the "flower power" decade. Rather, it's a sobering, 
wry look at how the Sixties divided us-and how Nixon 
stepped into the breach to claim the biggest prize of all. 
 
Airdate 10/12/2014                 

                                                                                                                         
                                                                                                                        
DICK CAVETT’S WATERGATE  

It was a slow-moving devastating crisis that changed 
America forever. Forty years ago -- as a result  of the 
complicated, but dramatic, tale of a criminal conspiracy to 
cover up misdeeds by President Nixon and his top advisers -
- there was a sense that the government was in danger of 
collapsing under the weight of the scandal. From 1972 to 
1974 the Watergate scandal was frequently a part of The 
Dick Cavett Show. In fact, Cavett was at the forefront of 
national TV coverage, interviewing nearly every major 
Watergate figure as the crisis unfolded. Even non-political 
guests expressed their opinions about Watergate on the 
show. With exclusive access to the archive of The Dick 
Cavett Show, this program documents the scandal in the 
words of the people who lived it: from the botched burglary 
at the Democratic National Headquarters; to the must-see TV 
of the daily Congressional Watergate hearings; to the on-
going behind-the-scenes battle between the White House and 
The Dick Cavett Show; culminating with the resignation of 
the President of the United States on August 9, 1974.                   



                                   
Airdate 10/12/2014                                                                                       

                                                                                                                         
      
Category:Religion/Ethics 
 
PILGRIMAGE WITH SIMON REEVE #102      

Simon Reeve travels from northern France to northern Spain, 
and then crosses Western Europe to arrive in Rome. In the 
Middle Ages, pilgrimage shaped much of Europe, as inns and 
churches sprung up along routes and villages near popular 
shrines developed into towns. To see how this is still 
happening, Simon travels The Camino, a challenging 500-mile 
trek starting in a French town, climbing over the Pyrenees 
and winding through northern Spain to Santiago de 
Compostela. At the end of the route, he joins the crowds at 
the pilgrims' mass as one of the biggest incense burners in 
the world swings over his head. In Switzerland, Simon 
undertakes one of the oldest and most perilous pilgrim 
routes in Europe, The Great St. Bernard Pass. He treks to a 
monastery high in the Alps where he meets up with some 
young Americans. To see how modern pilgrimage melds into 
tourism, Simon goes to the shrine devoted to the monk Padre 
Pio who died in 1968 in San Giovanni Rotondo in the east of 
Italy. Finally, Simon arrives in Rome and St. Peter's 
Square where pilgrims gather by the thousands to be blessed 
by the Pope. He reflects on his realization that for those 
who follow a pilgrim's path, it is more about what they 
discover on the way than reaching the journey's end.   
 
Airdate 10/4/2014     

 
  
PILGRIMAGE WITH SIMON REEVE #103          

Simon Reeve follows in the footsteps of travelers who made 
long, arduous and dangerous journeys to reach Jerusalem. He 
begins in Istanbul, Turkey, a busy medieval staging post 
for pilgrims to the Holy Land. Before falling to the 
Ottoman Empire, it was the center of Roman Christianity 
under Emperor Constantine. His mother, Helena, arguably the 
first pilgrim to the Holy Land, brought back relics from 
Jerusalem to fill the city's churches, which made it a 
major destination for pilgrimage in its own right for 
centuries to come. Simon visits the magnificent Hagia 
Sophia and a traditional Turkish bath, discovering that 
pilgrims brought public bathing back with them to Europe, 
showing how pilgrimage spread practical ideas as well as 
religious ones. Simon travels on to the Holy Land,following 
in the footsteps of Victorian travelers who used the 
definitive guide book of the period,                     
published in 1876 by Thomas Cook. He drives into the West 



Bank and on to Bethlehem. Despite not being religious, he 
is moved to tears by the memory of family Christmases when 
he sees the spot where Christ is said to have been born 
inside the Church of the Nativity. He then visits the 
isolated 6th-century monastery of Mar Saba, a place few 
outsiders are permitted to enter today. In Jerusalem,Simon 
brings us along on a variety of powerful experiences where 
several million people a year from all three major 
religions come to visit or worship. Finally, Simon joins in 
the ancient ritual of  walking the Via Dolorosa, the route 
taken by Jesus as he carried his cross to the site of his 
crucifixion, ending at the Church of the Holy Sepulchre. At 
journey's end, he reflects on what pilgrimage can offer for 
a non-believer, bringing a sense of achievement and a 
chance to learn more about the history and culture that 
shapes our lives to this day.    
 
Airdate 10/5/2014                                         
                                                                                                                    

   
 
Category: War/Veterans/National Security 
  
  
GENERALS AT WAR #106 
The Bulge - Hitler's Last Stand 

1944 - Adolf Hitler plays his last trump card - a gigantic 
offensive in the West, using his last troops and materiel. 
Leading the charge is Field Marshal Walther Model - a 
ruthless commander and loyal servant of Hitler. Model sends 
his armored spearheads crashing through the weakly defended 
American lines of US General Omar Bradley, who is caught 
completely off guard. If Bradley can't contain the German 
advance Adolf Hitler could win a victory that may end the 
Allies' invasion of Germany. 
 
Airdate 1/7/2014   

 
WORLD WAR II: DESERT WAR #101 
Tobruk 

Throughout the long struggle against Erwin Rommel's Afrika 
Corps, British and Australian troops were at the heart of 
the action, at a moment when the Nazis were rampant, the 
Allies were in crisis and the outcome of the Second World 
War hung in the balance. This is the gripping story of one 
of the greatest military legends in British and Australian 
history. Made to coincide with the 70th Anniversary of the 
Battle of El Alamein in November 2012, Desert War contains 
new, headline-grabbing relations about the greatest Allied 
intelligence blunder of the war.                                      
              



Airdate 10/14/2014                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                         
INSIDE THE MIND OF ADOLF HITLER  

Psychological profiles of criminals and foreign adversaries 
are a regular part of modern law enforcement and 
intelligence-gathering. At the height of World War II, 
however, creating a profile of the enemy-detailing as much 
as possible about his childhood, current state of mind, and 
potential actions-was a groundbreaking notion. This program 
recounts the work of Harvard psychoanalyst Dr.Walter 
Langer, who compiled the first-ever disciplined analysis of 
Adolf Hitler's mental and emotional state, using a Freudian 
model of investigation. The process by which Langer joined 
the U.S. Office of Strategic Services, assembled a team, 
conducted interviews, and wrote his prescient                           
281-page report makes a fascinating case study for 
coursework in psychological profiling and research.   
 
Airdate 10/14/2014 

 
ESCAPE FROM A NAZI DEATH CAMP 

October 14th 2013 was the 70th anniversary of an event that 
shook the Nazi party to its core. In east Poland, at the 
remote Nazi death camp of Sobibor, 300 Jewish prisoners 
staged a bloody break out. To mark the anniversary, this 
film travels back Sobibor with the last remaining survivors 
to reveal their extraordinary story of courage, desperation 
and determination. The film uses brutally honest drama-
reconstruction and first hand testimony to reveal the 
incredible escape story. The  multi-layered plot unfolds 
like a Hollywood blockbuster -- from the last-minute change 
to the escape plan forced by an unexpected arrival of a 
train load of SS soldiers, to the systematic luring of 
individual camp guards to separate locations and different, 
highly creative deaths, yet every terrible and inspiring 
moment of this story is absolutely true.                                             
 
Airdate 10/21/2014 

 
A CALL TO SERVE: FLORIDA JEWS AND THE U.S. MILITARY                                                                                                                                   

From the Seminole Wars in the 1830's through two World 
Wars, right up to the Afghanistan, Jewish Floridians have 
proudly contributed and served in various campaigns within 
all branches and ranks of the U.S. military. This hour long 
documentary pays tribute to some of these dedicated, 
honorable individuals and their families as well to those 
who made the ultimate sacrifice for their country.    
 
Airdate 10/26/2014 

 
TREBLINKA’S LAST WITNESS 



A first-hand account by last-known survivor Samuel 
Willenberg , now 92 years old, about his life  during the 
Holocaust and as a prisoner of the Treblinka death camp in 
Nazi-occupied Poland where an estimated 900,000 Jews were 
murdered in a period of just 13 months at the height of 
World War II. Still haunted 70 years later by the horrors 
he witnessed as a young forced laborer, Samuel has 
immortalized the Treblinka story in a series of bronze 
sculptures of the tragic victims who dwell indelibly in his 
memory like ghosts.      
 
Airdate 10/28/2014 

 
 
                                                                                             
                                                                                                                         
 
                                                                                                  


